





727 Locust QUINCY, IL

February 10, 2021

Courtney Avery, Administrator Illinois Health Facilities and Services Review Board 525 West Jefferson, 2nd Floor Springfield, IL 62761

RE: Quincy Medical Group Hospital, Project #20-044

Dear Ms. Avery,

I am writing in support of the Quincy Medical Group Hospital, Project #20-044.

Chandler Heating and Air Conditioning, Inc. is a family owned and operated business located in Quincy, IL. The Chandler family have been life-long residents of Quincy. We have been going to Quincy Medical Group for many years and are very familiar with the physicians and services offered by Q.M.G.

The new hospital will bring more physicians to the Quincy area, giving patients a better selection, but also allowing patients to keep their current physician if they so desire to do so. This hospital will also bring job opportunities to this area, increasing the economy. Currently Quincy only has one hospital, Blessing Hospital, we believe giving Blessing some competition will keep costs down and give residents of Quincy more healthcare choices.

We were excited to hear that the new Quincy Medical Group Hospital would be located at the Quincy Mall. Many of the stores have closed in the mall and having a hospital in the Mall will give patients and their families a place to go while waiting for procedures, etc. This will breath some life into the Quincy Mall and thus also helping the economy.

The proposed small-format hospital ensures we have the choice and care we need. For these reasons, we encourage you to approve Quincy Medical Group Hospital.

Sincerely.

Sean P. Chandler, President

Schuyler Chandler, Vice President

Dean Chandler, Treasurer